MINUTE? OF MEETING OF STATE BUDGET AND CONTROL BOARD

DECEMBER 8, 1961

The State Budget and Control Board met in the State Auditor’s Office on

December 8, 1961 for further consideration of the budget for the ensuing fiscal

year. The State Auditor presented a sample budget which had been prepared by him

along lines, and in accordance with policies, suggested by the Board at its last

meeting.

This budget was carefully considered by the Board and necessary changes

were made to bring it into full balance.

The State Auditor was then directed to proceed with the preparation and

printing of the budget.

The Board then adjourned.
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